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06 February 2025 

 
MEMORANDUM FOR ALL AMC PERSONNEL 
 
FROM:  AMC/CC 
 P40 N. 510 POW/MIA Dr 
 Scott AFB IL 62225-5011 
 
SUBJECT:  Rescinding Headquarters Air Mobility Command Telework and Remote Work Policy  
 
References:  (a) Presidential Memorandum (PM), Return to In-Person Work, January 20, 2025  
 (b) Acting Secretary of Defense Memorandum, Implementation of Presidential Memorandum,    
   Return to In-Person Work, January 24, 2025 

         (c) Secretary of Defense Memorandum, Initial Department of Defense Implementation Guidance, 
 Return to In-Person Work, 31 January 2025  
         (d) SAF/MR Memorandum, Initial Return to In-Person Work Implementation Plan, 1 February 2025 
         (e) SAF/MR Memorandum Supplemental Guidance - Initial Return to In-Person Work 
 Implementation Plan, 4 February 2025 

(f) Headquarters Air Mobility Command Memorandum, Air Mobility Command Telework Policy, 21  
March 2024 (hereby rescinded) 

 
1.  Air Mobility Command Telework Policy, dated 21 March 2024, is hereby rescinded.  Air Mobility Command 
will adhere to the current guidance in references (a) through (e) until updated Department of Air Force telework 
policy and guidance are revised per the new DoD policy.  
 
2.  Further guidance will be forthcoming regarding the process that will be used to determine exceptions based on 
disability and disqualifying medical conditions. 
 
3.  Please direct any questions regarding this memorandum to our headquarters point of contact, Ms.  
Patricia McDonald, HQ AMC/A1K, 229-8035 or Mr. Michael Dixon, 229-8034. 
 
 
 
 
 

      JOHN D. LAMONTAGNE 
General, USAF 
Commander 
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